DELEGATE MASON: Mr. Chairman, on page 8 of your Memorandum, it reads as follows:

The Committee has tentatively agreed that the 35-105 membership limitation and the single-member district shall not be applied to the present General Assembly. The Committee intends for these changes to be applied to the first legislature elected following the 1970 reapportionment.

My question is, when will this become operative?

DELEGATE GALLAGHER: If there is no change in the schedule of state-wide elections, the next election for the General Assembly will occur in 1970.

At that time, however, on the basis of information which we have, there will not be in our hands sufficient data from the Federal Census Bureau to apportion or reapportion the General Assembly, based on the 1970 figures, so therefore, presuming no change in the elections scheduled, the first General Assembly that this limitation can apply to will be that General Assembly which was elected in 1974.

DELEGATE MASON: Thank you.

THE CHAIRMAN: Any further questions?

Delegate Case?